MANAWATU
GOLF CLUB _—

April 2017

MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT

With the NZPGA now over | was delighted to recently receive a letter of congratulations
to the Club from the NZ PGA thanking the club for hosting and running a very successful
tournament this year. Given that we only had a short period of time to prepare for the
event, the contributions made by many of our members in many ways really contributed
to the success of this event. Without attempting to name everybody - special
acknowledgement must go to the organising committee; Michael Williams, Ewan
Westergaard, Margaret Scott, Rodney Thomas and Nathan Hopcroft along with Malcolm
Wells and his green keeping staff who presented the course in superb condition. This was
an amazing opportunity to showcase our golf course at its best (with reasonably good
weather) as well as elite golfers to the many members of the public who formed the
gallery on both the Saturday and Sunday and the TV coverage was well put together. We
are due to meet with NZ PGA representatives late April to discuss future events.

With the departure of Michael Williams it was a pleasure to welcome the new General
Manager, Warren Collett, to the club on Monday. I'm sure Warren will get to know you all
very quickly. We look forward to gaining from his wealth of experience that he will bring
to the role.

Last week the Manawatu-Wanganui Golf Association AGM was held and our club is well
represented at that level for 2017. Board Members include Deb Archer, Hugh Glendinning,
John Dunlop, with John Clapperton elected to the men’s committee. Special mention and
congratulations to Martin Townend who was awarded life membership of the Association.
This is a well-deserved reward for a longstanding service to the Association and golf in
general.

It was sad to farewell long-time Front of House Manager Anna Coogan who finished with
the club on Tuesday, leaving to spend more time with her family. Anna has made a huge
contribution during her time in the café and bar and will certainly be missed. She has been
replaced by Billy Dempsey and he will be sharing the role with Dana Littlefair.

With daylight saving ending this week we are
well into the 2017 season with many of the
winter competitions underway.

Enjoy your golf.

Peter McRedmond - Club President
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GENERAL MANAGER

It gives me great pleasure to write to you and introduce myself as the new General
Manager of Manawatu Golf Club. I'm delighted to be leading an excellent team of
employees that are dedicated, committed and focused on satisfying the needs of
you, our members.

Prior to coming to Manawatu Golf Club, | served as the General Manager of North
Shore Golf Club holding this position for 8 2 years. At North Shore, which has an

extremely large membership and a 27 hole complex, | have learnt the value about
being available to all members and staff as being a key ingredient of success.

My belief throughout my career in the golf club space, has been members deserve
great customer service, the best facilities possible and an atmosphere of fun and
camaraderie. You the members, certainly have a course and facilities second to
none from what | have seen to date. | had the pleasure of witnessing this during
the final two days of the NZPGA Tournament.

| consider myself very fortunate and privileged to be employed here at the golf
club and thank the Committee for their trust in handing me this opportunity, one |
shall treat with the responsibility and devotion it deserves.

In my spare time | enjoy a game of golf playing off a 10.8 index, my three
grandchildren and following my interest in a locally trained racehorse.

| genuinely look forward to having the opportunity to meet as many of you in
person and if | can be of service, feel free to contact me

v ST TP e F. WRA A v EARRAUD
s O LOUIS SEIFERT
LOUIS SEIFERT

R ROOKES

B.MAWHINNEY
| 3 i
E.G.SIM
A.E.EKSTEDT
A.E.ENSTEDT

=
2
-
=
>
=
S

MmMMxxmmmm
REAMRE =R
hnmmaand
SaERAdAS
M

S0ZZ0000
=400 =~—4

Regards

TEP>EEPBD>>
Q@mmm>»>mmmm3
5

L
%
E
K
1

Warren Collett - General Manager
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HORIZON GOLF
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MANAWATU GOLF CLUB, PALMERSTON NORTH = 2 - 5 MARCH 2017

Photo highlights from the NZPGA
and ProAm
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TRIVIA NIGHT
mr!

2017 Trivia Night
Saturday 13t" May

Enter your team now!

The annual Manawatu Golf Club Trivia night is going to be held on
Saturday 13th May. The event has sold out for the past three years so
sign your team up today so you don't miss out of this fantastic evening!

Teams can be made up of 4 - 6 people and up for grabs is the chance to
win some fantastic prizes! Prizes available for top trivia teams plus lots
of spot prizes throughout the night!

The cost is $37 per person which includes a two course meal
($222 team of 6, $148 team of 4)

6:00pm - Doors open - Happy Hour from 6pm - 7pm

6.30pm - Seated for dinner and Trivia briefing *

6:45pm - Dinner served - Two course meal

7:30pm - Trivia begins *

Teams sell out fast so get in quick with your team. To enter head to the

website at manawatugolfclub.com/triviazo17/ *
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New Pro Shop staff member Maraea Durie:

As some of you may already be aware we have a new face
in the Proshop. A bit of Maraea’s background is that as a
junior she was a member of Manawatu and Palmerston
North. After she finished school she went off to the USA
and played in their college golf system. Maraea has the
intentions of starting her PGA trainee ship in 2018. Next
time you're in the shop please feel free to introduce
yourself to Maraea.

Club fittings, time to test your gear:

We have both Cobra & Ping here on Thursday the 6th of April this is a great opportunity
to test and compare your current gear against the latest gear from these two brands. If
you are interested in coming along please book in fast as we only have few times left
available. Bookings are through the Pro Shop.

Masters preview:

It is now under two weeks until the greatest tournament in the world .............. The US
Masters. No other tournament has the prestige and aura of the Masters and no other golf
course is presented in the same way as Augusta National. Take the time to visit
www.masters.com It is a great website and has fantastic articles on past Masters as well
as previews of what to expect for this year’s event.

As many of you know the Pro-Shop took a group of Manawatu members to the 2015 US
Masters and on the back of that hugely success trip we are planning on going again next
year!!

Spaces will be limited and we already have some confirmed bookings so if you ever
dreamt of going to the Masters — Here is your chance.

Send an email to André on golf@manawatugolfclub.com and he will keep you informed as
the planning progresses.

Manawatu Golf Club News April 2017 | Page 5 of 20




MEN’S GOLF

Club Captain’s Report

At last some decent weather for golf, although it may be short lived.

Well done to everybody involved in the running of the PGA. The feedback from
players and administrators alike has been fantastic. Well done Malcolm and your team.
You are held in very high regard.

Saturday 11 March was Memorial Day, when
we remembered those members who had
passed away in the preceding 12 months.
The trophy was won by Ben Mathews, with
40 pts.

We also played for the monthly Craigs
Investments Partners Tankard. This was
also won by Ben Mathews. All in all a great
day out for Ben, well done. Thanks as
always to Ewan Westergaard for his
sponsorship

Ben Mathews — Winner of the Craigs Investment
Partners Tankard and the Memorial Trophy

Congratulations John Weber, on being a member of this great club for 60 years. That
is a monumental achievement, and it was great seeing you celebrate in style!

Congrats also to the recently retired Stu Leighton. Stu got his first ever eagle, when
he holed out from 9o metres on the 15th. The first of many Stu.

The MacLennan is now underway,
please try and play your matches early.
B&A and Watson Cup matches are
progressing satisfactorily — keep it up.

Go well

BC

Chris Edsall — Nolan Rosebowl| — Summer Singles
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WOMEN'’S GOLF

Club Captain’s Report

A great start to March with the NZPGA Tournament and many thanks to all our
volunteers.

With the course playing so well we have had some great scores over the past two
weeks and turnouts of 34 on a Tuesday while the weather is so good.

The Gun, Allen and McMillan Match play draws are up now so do see who you have to
play and get in contact and arrange a play/date.

March 21st we played LGU & Putting along with the National Teams day.

The following players are the winners to go to Castlecliff Club on Friday 4th May.

Helen Weber 69 nett
Elizabeth Lander 70 nett
Jill Clifton 70 nett

Margaret Scott 70 nett

Congratulations to these players and at this stage they are all available.

Along with the Saturday Women we raised $102 to go to the Manawatu Wanganui
District. Well done and many thanks to those who were willing to donate and yet, not
available to play. These monies help the district Committee to run all our Pennant days,
trials, Masters and Inter-Provincial.

Last week we sadly said our farewells to Anna Coogan. The generosity of the mid-week
and Sn 9 Hole Women was fantastic and we were able to give Anna a generous Plaza
voucher and our very clever Gloria Campbell made her a cheeky Fox to remember us by.
Anna has always been so obliging and willing to fit in with all we have ever wanted. We
will miss her. | think she could put a name to every one of us. We wish her well and hope
to see her occasionally at the Club.

We have had very good numbers entering the Pro Shop Competition at $5.00 and it is
great to see different players winning the big money. The results from the previous
week will be next to the entry sheet each week. They are also posted each Sunday on
the web site.

The Tuesday Committee have started gearing up for our big Open Day in May visiting
our sponsors etc. If you know of any sponsors who would like to support this day please
let Rosie or myself know. It doesn’t have to be a huge amount. The Flyer will be out
soon.

Our congratulations to Rebecca Hopper in being selected to play in the Masters Team
at Ngaruawahia. Other team members are Jill Hall, Jenny Ritchie and Lisa Cotton. Go
Manawatu/Wanganui.

Manawatu Golf Club News April 2017 | Page 7 of 20




WOMEN’S GOLF

Silver and District Pennants.

The Silver and District Teams played at Rangitikei on Monday 13th March and sadly
couldn’t get the win. Marie Buckman managed a win as did Sue Fletcher who played
really well, but other team mates had close games but couldn’t quite get there. Better
luck at Rangatira on the 3rd April. Our Selectors Pam Lamberton (Silver) and Marlene
Judd (District) are building up teams and do a stirling job organising everyone.

Championship and Weekend Pennants
Four rounds have been completed out of the g in the competition.

Tania Hook and Rebecca Hopper have got the Championship team off to a great start.
Levin A are proving to be a hard team to crack with Brydie Hodge and Joanne Wilton-
Eadie but they are behind them now. Good points gained against Taihape/Foxton,
Eketahuna and Wanganui sees the team on 15.5 points. Levin A and Pahiatua are sitting
just behind on 15 points

Jill Clifton has been the mainstay of the Weekend Team and after a rocky start with Deb
Archer she now has help from Vicki Worker and Angela Pivac managing wins against
Palmerston North and Pahiatua and a half with Rangitikei. Although fifth on the table
there is plenty of opportunity to climb upwards.

Keep up the great work Manawatu
Deb Archer

Championship and Weekend Pennant Selector.

A big thank you to Sue Burmeister and Rosie Honeyfield for making themselves available
helping with hosting the Pennants on Sunday 26th March.

Saturday Women

Our Saturday Convenor Eva has been away on family matters so many thanks to Ann
Marie Jackson and Linda Hill for running things so well. They are getting on with their
matches this year which is very pleasing. And many thanks for the raffles for the
Pennants day which we hosted on Sunday 26th March.

Saturday ladies have powered into the new season with great enthusiasm. A number of
matches have been played already with several going on past the 18th hole. Despite the
fierce competition and adverse weather at times, all are still smiling so it looks like we’ll
achieve our goal of having these completed in plenty of time. We are looking to increase
the number of ladies playing with us regularly on Saturdays so if there are any interested
members out there please talk to a committee member or Christine Rose at the Club so
we can ensure you are welcomed and introduced. The off-course highlight for our group
this month was probably Toni Burnley’s recent wedding, with Janine Healey also looking
lovely in the bridal party — Linda Hall

Angela Pivac - Women’s Club Captain
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ACADEMY from the ACADEMY ...
SUPPORTERS
& SPONSORS This month | requested Alan and Andre to give me an overview at

what the club has provided to the Academy members in the way of

hing since November 2016.
3 shortaco coaching since November 2016

::::::::::::::::::::

From Andre...
Session dates and program

converters
November 22" 2016
(gl .
% Devils Own Each participant was given an online practice diary we developed to
Group allow them to see how much time they spend in each area of 18

essential core skills required for golf. These skills are: Short putts,
Long Putts, X-long putts, Chip shots, Pitch shots, Bunker shots, Lob
shots, Rough shots, Buried and long bunker shots, Short wedge

24 shots, Mid wedge shots, Long wedge shots, Short/mid irons,
Mid/long/hybrid shots, Fairway wood/driver shots, Course mapping,

Course strategy and Course attitude....... There is a lot involved in

MASTER TUNE playing top level golf! They were also given an online statistics

AUTO REPAIR

ceniral

program that allows them to track their game and how it is made up.
This is from tee shots to recovery shots, to short game to putting.
Once the players have this information it is easier for them to target
their practice schedule based on their personal strengths and
weaknesses.

December 12th 2016
~ Sport & Rugby
institute

Their practice dairy was updated to

. e now include practicing how to
l:"l'f?rmmp;'i,‘ < | purposely curve the ball from right to
left and again from left to right. They

marked themselves on their ability to

* Geoff Dury start the ball off in the correct direction

and again their ability to curve the ball
in the correct direction. Each practice
* Richard Garland session they had was to be marked into

their online diary so we can monitor : SRR U
their progress. Each flight curve was to Lily Griffin doing her
* Barry Sutherland be done with both driver and 6 iron. part for the NZPGA
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ACADEMY
SUPPORTERS
& SPONSORS

— [ shortaaco

::::::::::::::::::::

converters
Y 2 .
@~ Devils Own
’ Group

v
ceniral

MASTER TUNE

AUTO REPAIR

~ Sport & Rugby

Uniformcen

the smart choice in team apparel

* Geoff Dury

* Richard Garland

* Barry Sutherland

from the ACADEMY ...

January 16t 2017

This session was on putting and specifically around the 4 key areas
of putting 1) Starting the ball on your intended line, 2) Controlling
the distance the putt rolls, 3) Reading the greens correctly and 4)
Doing the first three under pressure. Their diary was updated with
drills and games to teach them each component as well as each
participant being given some teaching aids to assist in this learning

February 13th 2017

This session was on the golf course and we took the group out to
play with the specific goal of understanding how to plan their game
on each hole. This tied in nicely with session two whereby we
talked about having the ability to control the curve of the ball. We
also spoke about how to play when for example the shot required
to get the ball close to a hole is a fade yet this is not a shot you are
confident with. This was in order to maximize their ability to play to
their strengths, away from their weaknesses and leave working on
their weaknesses to the practice fairway.

b

Greg Shaw, Academy Academy Member Lily Griffin
Member, recently played in with NZ Professional golfer
the NZ Strokeplay at Bridge Ben Campbell. Ben recently
Pa, Scoring 77/72/73/71 he had 2" placingsin each of
achieved a tied 22" placing the NZPGA and NZ Open
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ACADEMY
SUPPORTERS
& SPONSORS

— [ shortaaco

::::::::::::::::::::

converters
Qi # .
'@~ Devils Own
’ Group

P 4
ceniral

MASTERTUNE

AUTO REPAIR

|

B

—" This is Property Brokers’ Country!

~ Sport & Rugby

Uniformcentre

the smart choice in team apparel

* Geoff Dury

* Richard Garland

* Barry Sutherland

from the ACADEMY ...

March 13th 2017

This session was with Grant Waite and he spoke to the group about
expectation levels and golf not being a game that can be played
perfectly. In fact golf is a game of misses in as much as everybody
hits offline shots so learning that this is okay to hit bad shots and
finding a way to cope with that is paramount to getting better.
Grant also took up on one of our previous clinics regarding curving
the ball and made a profound statement “In the history of golf no
major championship, and in fact possibly no PGA tournament has
ever been won by a player aiming at the flag” . What does that
mean??? Simply that hitting a perfectly straight shot is not only the
hardest shot in golf it is also almost technically impossible.

Therefore any shot aimed at the
flag and curving is moving away
from the hole as opposed to a
shot aimed right or left of the
flag and curving back to the hole
is always getting closer and as
such gives you a better chance
of scoring better. Grant amazed
the group with his ability to
predict and hit a shot curving
right or left and then watched
each player hit some shots and
gave them all some personal
advice and help.

Academy members on the range
listening to golf professional Grant
Waite, who was visiting for the NZPGA

From John...

Our Academy is extremely fortunate to have the continued support
of Alan and Andre from the proshop. The Academy has also has
Tim Wilkinson, Craig Perks, Steve Williams and Grant Waite give
them advice based on their experiences in and amongst the best of
the best in the golf world.

John R Garrett - Academy Chairman
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MIXED 9 HOLE
The better weather has arrived and attendance is growing.
Walker George Cup is underway with interesting results:

Our first roadie of the year was at Tokoroa Golf Course, with the ladies making us a
packed lunch. After golf we spent the evening at Wintec for dinner. The next day we
went to St Andrews Golf Course where some played 18 holes and the rest played nine
holes. Dinner that night was at Victors Chinese Restaurant.

The next day on our way home we played at Taumarunui Golf Course and a great time
was had by all

The 9 hole group are organizing to go to the Women's LPGA to see Lydia play. We
have a house booked but still have vacancies for 2. If anyone is interested in joining us
for this fun trip contact Colleen Fraser on 021 2426221

Good golfing

Colleen Fraser

March Club Photo....

lesTrophy New Zealand

Congratulations to Glenda Petre
on winning the regional final of the
annual Mercedes Benz Tournament
in Wellington.

Glenda will soon be off to play in
the National Final at Millbrook,
with the winner of that going to
Germany to play in the world
championship!!

Fantastic stuff, and go well!
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COURSE REPORT

March was a busy month with the NZPGA in the first week. Thank you to all the
volunteers that helped during this time.

Greens are running smooth and consistent and fertilizer has been applied. Tees have
all been solid tined and fertiliser applied. Both tees and surround have great cover.
Fairways and rough are growing well with the warmth and consistent amount of rain
we are having.

Under the Totara’s around the 10t tee area has grown well and looks great. The gth
black tee has had good feedback and has made a challenging hole from there with
club selection

Couple of things to note;

« The 15t and 10" tees are the usual starting tees, please keep to this. If you start off
other tees it puts the greenkeepers out of pattern when completing tasks and
makes it difficult when they are planning

» Please be aware of other golfers and start on appropriate tees.
» Please continue to repair pitch marks and replace divots, we appreciate this a lot

The greenkeepers wish all members and visitors well in the coming month whether it
may be a match or a casual game of golf

Enjoy ©

"I could get there with a wedge
..you better hit a seven."

Kiel Stechman - Greenkeeper
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NEW MEMBERS -

The Committee would like to confirm their acceptance to the Club of the following
new members who applied in December 2016.

7 Day Member — Michael Borren, Hennie Oosthuizen
6 Day Member — Kazutoshi Sakai

5 Day Member — Ae Kyung Han, Kwang Cheol Lee

9 Hole Member - Denise Mclean, Judith Rolle
Under 25 — Bevan Small

During this same period, 6 members resigned bringing our total membership number
to 1005 members. We wish our resigned members all the best and welcome our new
members, we are sure you will enjoy your time at the Club.

EASTER CAFE HOURS

Good Friday - Closed
Easter Sunday — Normal Hours. Alcoholic beverages can only be
sold when dining for a meal
Saturday — Normal Hours
Easter Monday - Closed
d : i
o
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ANZAC day
Tuesday 25t April
Café Closed

3 APRIL B

ANZAC DAY
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RULES CORNER

We will this month look at the middle 6 questions in the R&A 2017 Rules of Golf quiz first
posted in January. Feedback from the first 6 questions in last month’s Rules Corner has
been very positive — and clearly, the questions proved to be testing. It will not get any
easier with this set of questions!

Most will be aware that the R&A and USGA combined Rules committees have released a
draft version of the new Rules of Golf which in their final form will be adopted and come
into effect from the beginning of 2019. These new rules include several major changes
and will require careful study when introduced. | plan to make these proposed changes
the subject of this Rules Corner contribution, over the next few months. However at this
stage, we are all bound to operate under the existing Rules and the questions posed in
this R&A quiz are likewise all set in accordance with the current Rules.

1. In stroke play, Ross’s ball is at rest on the putting green. He marks, lifts and cleans the
ball before replacing it, however, before he removes the ball-marker, a sudden gust of
wind causes the ball to move a few inches closer to the hole. Ross replaces the ball on the
original spot in front of the marker and holes the putt. What is the ruling?

A. There is no penalty.

B. Ross incurs a one-stroke penalty.

C. Ross incurs a two-stroke penalty.

2. After a wayward tee shot, Justin’s ball is still moving when it is picked up by a
spectator. The spectator is quickly informed by a course marshal of the error and drops
the ball approximately at the place where it was picked up. Which of the following
statements is correct?

A. Justin must play the ball as it lies from the spot where the spectator dropped the ball.
B. Justin must replace the ball on the spot where the spectator lifted it.

C. Justin must estimate where his ball would have come to rest had it not been picked up
and drop the ball as near as possible to that spot.

3. Ross’s ballis lying in an area of thick rough. In taking a practice swing nearby, he strikes
an abandoned ball which had been buried and concealed in the thick grass. What is the
ruling?

A. Ross incurs a two-stroke penalty for playing a wrong ball.

B. Ross incurs a two-stroke penalty for making a practice stroke during the play of a hole.
C. There is no penalty and Ross must continue play with his original ball.
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RULES CORNER Cont..

4. Louis plays a very good tee shot to a par 3, but as his ball is rolling towards the
hole, it deflects off J.B’s ball which was already at rest on the green. J.B’s ball is
moved slightly closer to the hole, while the deflection causes Louis’ ball to roll into
the hole. Which of the following statements is correct?

A. Louis’ ball is holed in one and J.B.s ball is played as it lies.

B. Louis’ ball is holed in one and J.B.s ball must be replaced at its original position.

C. Both Louis’ and J.B’s balls must be placed at the spot where they deflected

5. In stroke play, Ross’s ball comes to rest in the rough close to the boundary of the
course. He removes a stake defining the boundary which was interfering with his line
of play, however, after changing his mind about the shot he wished to play, he
replaces the stake to its original position before playing his next stroke back out
towards the fairway. What is the ruling?

A. There is no penalty.

B. Ross incurs a one-stroke penalty.

C. Ross incurs a two-stroke penalty.

6. Nikki is playing Ross in a match. On the 12th hole, Ross hits his tee shot out of
bounds. Nikki realises Ross has played from the wrong teeing ground however she
decides not to recall Ross’s tee shot. Which of the following statements is true?

A. Ross must play his 3rd shot from within the correct teeing ground and the ball may
be teed.

B. Ross must play his 3rd shot from as near as possible to where the previous stroke
was made and the ball cannot be teed.

C. Ross must play his 3rd shot from within the teeing ground from where he played
his first stroke and the ball may be teed.

Rules Corner — Answers

Question 1. C As wind is not an outside agency, Ross was required to play from
the new position of the ball after it was moved by a gust of wind - see Rule 18-2 and
penalty statement for general breach of Rule 18. In lifting the ball from its new
position, Ross incurred a 1 stroke penalty and then, by not replacing the ball to its new
position, he incurred the general penalty (a total of 2 strokes) for breach of Rule 18.
The fact that the ball marker was still down is irrelevant in this case.

Question 2. C See note to Rule19-1. If a player’s ball in motion has been deliberately
deflected or stopped by an outside agency ( the spectator in Justin’s case) after a
stroke from anywhere other than on the putting green, the spot where the ball would
have come to rest must be estimated. In this case, as this was through the green,
Justin was required to drop the ball as near as possible to that spot.

Question 3. C See Note to Rule 7-2. A practice swing is not a practice stroke. As
Ross had no intention of hitting the concealed ball in the rough, his swing was a
practice swing and NOT a stroke. Thus there is no question of Ross having played
either a practice stroke (Rule 7-2) or a stroke with a wrong ball (Rule 15-3).
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RULES CORNER Cont..

Rules Corner — Answers

Question 4. B See Rules 19-5 and 18-5. If a ball at rest is moved by another ball in
motion, the moved ball must be replaced. A ball in motion deflected by a ball at rest
must be played as it lies. Thus in this case Louis’ ball was considered holed and J.B/s
ball must be replaced.

Question 5. C See Rule 13-2. A player must not do anything that would improve
the area of his intended swing or his line of play. One of the prohibited actions
listed under Rule 13-2 is the moving of objects defining out of bounds. The moment
Ross moved the OB stake, he was in breach of Rule 13-2 and there was nothing he
could do to avoid the penalty. The replacement of the stake before playing his next
stroke was irrelevant.

Question 6. B See Rules 11-4 and 11-5. In this case, as Nikki did not recall Ross’s tee
shot, (which would have required Ross to cancel the tee shot from the wrong tee and
play a ball from the correct tee) Ross had in fact put a ball into play — see Definition of
Ball in Play. As this ball had gone out of bounds, he was then required under Rule 27-1
to drop a ball under penalty of 1 stroke as nearly as possible at the spot from which
the original ball had been played ie on the wrong teeing ground - he could not tee the
ball because the original ball was not played from the correct teeing ground.

2017 Programme Books are available for collection
from the card room or office!
Apologies for the delay in getting them to you
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Anna Coogan had her last day with the club
on Tuesday 28th March. She has left to
spend more time with her family.

We thank Anna for all of her hard work over
the many years she was with the Hokowhitu
café and bar. She will be missed greatly by
the staff and memebers

Billy Dempsey has started as the new Front
of House Manager — a role he is sharing
with Dana Littlefair
Billy has recently moved back to Palmerston
North with his young family and is happy to
be joining the great team here at MGC

The Cheese Platters are now $20 for
two people — A selection of Kapiti

cheeses with grapes, fruit pate Thank you Bob for the rave
and crackers. review of the sausage rolls in the
Please rememeber to preorder your café! Don’t take Bobs word, come
platter before you tee off so it can be and try them yourself!
ready for when you return to the
clubhouse
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B woven [ vixeo [ event

Please note this programme is subject to change. Please remember to always check and
book via the tee sheets on the Club website or at the card room kiosk for available tee times.

10

17
Easter Monday

24

4 18 Hole: LGU &
Putting, Nat Home Links,
Coronation Medal,
Aotearoa Cup Best
Gross & Vet Cup

9 Hole: Stroke

11 18 Hole: Nancy
McCormack Memorial
Foursomes

9 Hole: Stableford

18 18 Hole: LGU
9 Hole: LGU
R2 S. Bunt & Putting

25 ANZAC Day

5
Wade Cup: Stableford
9 Hole: Stroke

12
Wade Cup: Stableford
9 Hole: Stableford

19

Wade Cup: Stableford
9 Hole: Stroke, LGU,
Sue Bunt Round 2

26

Wade Cup: Stableford
9 Hole: Par.

Entries open for
Lavender and Gillespie
Cups
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13 20 27
Nuview Wealth Solutions Thursday Club Thursday Club
Business House
&
=
[] 7 14 21 28
Women’s Refuge Good Friday SquashGym
Golf Day
1 8 Par 15 22 29
Craigs Investment 9 Hole: Stroke Stroke Stableford Par
Tankard Draw LGU & Putting Nat 9 Hole: Stableford 9 Hole: Stroke, LGU, 9 Hole: Par
9 Hole: Stableford momf?kl?ks. COEOHatIOH Starters Choice, Sue Bunt Round 2 Starters Choice,
Stableford eal, Aotearoa Lup, Matchplay LGU Matchplay
— Best Gross & Vet Cup
o~
- 2 9 16 23 30
Imlay Saunders PNBHS 0ld Boys Bye Round MacLennan Round 3
Q.‘ Entries Close Tournament (pm) to be completed B&A and Watson Cups

Membership payments are
processed up to date and cards
have been printed
Membership Cards are available
for collection from the ProShop

Remember Daylight savings ends

at 2:00am on
Sunday 2" April.

Mickey Mouse
7 Day Member

Clocks fall back an hour and we

1212
get an extra hours sleep
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SPONSOR OF THE MONTH

Advice & Insurance

PLEASE CONTINUE TO SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS AS THEY ARE
SUPPORTING YOUR CLUB - Major Sponsors Below

The

NORWOOD ProGroup

Home Service specialists

. o P
mortgagelink = Paul O'Brien 4

HORIZON GOLF
A ani=® O  roBerTsON | PRESTIGE D
A H LUT "N“ ' ’ .
Advisin@ Your future.

2 COMPUTERCARE

®

Jeff Gray @ STEELFORT FUJI Xerox ‘j)

FMG msivesTer/cLARK HIGGINS. © CRAIGS

& Manawatu Toyota

P ORGTINETTY 58 o gtk T Ol o N (S

Advice & Insurance CONSULTING ENGINEERS INVESTMENT PARTHERS
é
A\ Advantage’ %' FORSYTH BARR BAYLEYS
Investment Advice vodafone

ConTe| Mercedes-Benz Wellington @ Mercedes-Benz TRACGR'p

[HYDRAULICS/ / /EQUIPMENT |

Total Communication Solutions

Manawatu Golf Club News April 2017 | Page 20 of 20




